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Overcoming shortcomings through
cross disciplinary collaboration
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ervice user's aging with health issues is a challenge that

he Society faced in recent years. With rapidly deteriorating
bodily functions, our service users require psychological and
physical care that needs to be more professional. Therefore,
the Society is an advocate of cross disciplinary collaboration,
so that we can provide professional services that are tailored
to our service users' wishes. Ronald, the Society's speech

therapist pointed out the necessity of regular communication
with other professionals, such as social workers, nurses,
occupational therapists, physical therapists and clinical
psychologists when it comes to exchanging opinion on the
individual situations of service users, so as to provide service
users with more options.

Multi-perspective assessments that
place the service user first

Cross disciplinary meetings can often lead to better
services for service users. Ronald mentioned that after his
own evaluation of the service situation, he also needs the
assistance of social workers in its execution. “A while ago, a
service user in his 50s experienced a decline in his ability to
eat after suffering from COVID-19. There was a need for a
change in eating habits, such as consuming smaller meals
in higher frequency, and switching to more chewable food.
Such a change in eating habits required more effort from our
frontline staff. So, we have to rely on social workers to clarify
the situation to ensure a better execution.”

Strengthened communication with
mutual understanding

In addition to taking care of the needs of service users,
Ronald brought up the importance in considering the feelings
of the family members of the service users. “Family members
were not allowed to make visits to service users during
the pandemic. That particular service user suffered from
COVID-19, which affected his ability to swallow, because
family memibers were not aware of his sudden condition, they

felt that the service user was not fed for the sake of our own
convenience. In a situation such as this, there is a need for
our social worker to explain the situation to family members,
so that they can understand our decision.”

Choosing between needs and wants

It is the Society's core value to respect the wishes of
our service users. We hope to strike a balance between their
needs and their wants. This is a situation that Ronald often
faces. “For example, many service users like eating peanuts.
But peanuts are a high-risk food because they can block the
trachea, which is why many service units prohibit peanuts.
Meanwhile, we try to maintain a balance when it comes to
such a need. If the peanuts cooked in soup are not as big,
or as hard, perhaps they can be served to service users with
better swallowing ability. Of course, we would also consult
colleagues from other professions beforehand.” As a final
remark, Ronald concluded that the welfare of service users
will always be the primary factor to consider.




